East Salford Community Committee – 22nd January, 2009 

EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
22nd January, 2009 
Meeting commenced: 6.35 p.m. 








     “               ended: 8.30 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Graham Cooper – in the Chair 



Councillors Coen, King, Humphreys, Merry and Wilson


M. McFarlane – Resident 



AM. Pickup – Riverside Gardens



E. Shepherd – Resident



K. Coakley – St Sebastian’s 


H. Davies – Friends of Kersal Dale 



J. Tobin – S.D.F



A. Searle – Friends of Kersal Moor

A. Bickerton – University of Salford and Salford Loaves and Fishes



S. Calver – Student and local resident 


C. Gutherie – Salford University 



J. Walsh – Create our Space 



P. Shale – Create our Space 


M. Goodwin – Ventnor/Blandford Gardening Group 


J. Foster – Ventor/Blandford Gardening Group 


S. Grant – BINOH 



V. Cooper – Strawberry Residents Group 



A. Oliver – Strawberry Residents Group 


P. Cordon – Littleton Road Neighbourhood Park 


J. Jones – Gemini 



L. Whitehouse – Gemini



B. Tennat – Gemini 



C. Crompton – Gemini



S. Elliot – Gemini 



F. Rimmer – RITA 



M. Kelly – RITA 



D. Prince – RITA 



S. Kingston – Salford Star 



L. Eastham – Resident



J. Williams – The Broughton Trust 



B. McGilligan – Friends of Kersal Moor 


S. Carson – Salford SDM 



R. Fisher – Resident 



H. Kershner – Resident 



S. Fisher – Resident 



M. McDonagh – Resident 



D. Harman – Friends of Kersal Moor 



B. Kitchingman – Friends of Kersal Moor 



P. Ball – ISCOPE 



C. Waite – Friends of Albert Park 


L. Craven – Resident 



P. Dennett – Vertical Villages 



L. Manley – Vertical Villages 



L. Moriarty – Vertical Villages 



K. Smith – Voice 



A. McAvoy – Great Residents 



H. Potts – Great Residents


A. Oliver – Friends of Albert Park 



B. Hawke – APTA 



C. Sumner – The Broughton Trust 



K. Groves – Cliffside Residents Association 


A. France – Resident 



M. Thorpe – Broughton Action Group 



D. Crowcroft – Wellington Street Residents Association 



T. Murphy Resident 

OFFICERS:
A. Godding – Neighbourhood Manager 



C. Fewings –  Assistant Neighbourhood Manager 



V. Hamnett – Assistant Neighbourhood Manager 



A. Pearce – Community Development Worker 



K. Wray – Community Development Worker 



C. Newall – Administration Officer 


K. Daniels – New Deal for Communities 



T. Field – New Deal for Communities 



J. Crook – Salix Homes 



J. Slate – Salix Homes 



S. Downey - Greater Manchester Police



S. Bailey – Greater Manchester Police 


A. Stockton – Urban Vision


L. Nealon – Democratic Services 

53. APOLOGIERS FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Joe Murphy, Connor, McIntyre, Bernard Carson, Tom Curran, Linda Carr, Cath Grey, Mr Hare and Bill Taylor. 
54. NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE 
· The Community Action Plan
Anne Godding informed the Community Committee that a draft copy of the Plan had been made available for all to see prior to the start of this meeting. She also asked them if they would like to hold a special Community Committee meeting specifically about the Community Action Plan. 
· Action Sheet 
· Frequency of the Community Committee meetings
The Community Committee were informed that the matter had been discussed with Members at the Political Executive Group meeting and Members had stated that they could not commit to such regular meetings. The Group were also informed that the Committee Services Section who administers the Community Committee did not have the resources to service more frequent meetings. 
· Meeting Actions
Members were informed that the action sheet in future would be circulated with the other paperwork prior to the meeting. 
· The Budget Sub Group 
Anne Godding stated that all Members of the Budget Sub Group should now have received there induction packs. She also informed everybody that the Neighbourhood Manager receives full copies of all applications which included consultations and quotes that Budget Sub Group Members can request to see prior to or during the Budget Sub Group meeting. Anne also informed them that a meeting was to be held between Chair, Vice Chairs, Neighbourhood Manager and Sandra Derbyshire from Community Services to discuss further. 
· Newsletter Funding
The Committee were informed that extra funding had been obtained and so the newsletter will reach every household in the area in future they will be dispatched to local community venues for collection and will include clear messages about how local people can get involved in making decision in for their local area. 

· Skips
The group were informed that there was only funding available to provide eight skips in Each Community Committee area. 

Members of the Community Committee stated that this was insufficient as the East Salford was such a large area. 

Councillor Merry informed them that he would look into this with the Environmental Services Directorate. 

· Bus Lanes
The Group were informed that if private hire vehicles were permitted to use the bus lanes in Salford this may encourage other drivers to use them as taxi plate identification may not be noticed. 
· Landlord Licensing
Members were informed that confirmation had been received from the Selective Licensing Team that the New Broughton Estate had been included within the street list for the proposals to introduce Selective Licensing in Broughton. 
RESOLVED: 
THAT the information be noted. 
· Highways update 
Anne Godding submitted a report regarding Highways information which included name of scheme’s details of the schemes and total cost. Anne requested that Members of the Community Committee provide some kind of steer as to what they thought of proposals.

Discussions ensued in respect of: 

· Are the Community getting value for money for the schemes;

· Residents not being consulted;

· Who scrutinises the costing;
· The different issues that happen on certain roads with particular reference being made to Seaford Road and Walness Lane.
RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted. 

· Area updates
· Environment Task Group 
Claire Fewings informed the Group that there was an Environment Task Group meeting taking place on Thursday, 29th January, 2009 at 6.00 p.m. at the Broughton Resource Centre. 
· New Deal for Communities update
Tim Field provided the group with an update on the Riverside Unity Quarter, Kersal Riverside and Charlestown Riverside Schemes. 

Provision with regard to accommodation for the over 55s was discussed. 
· St Simon Street Housing Office
The Community Committee were informed that proposals for the Co-located team had been submitted to Council Officers and no decision had been made on what the building would be used for. 

Anne Godding provided the Group with and brief description of what the Co-located was and who would be in the team.

Mike Thorpe questioned whether or not the building was in an appropriate area to facilitate the whole of the East Salford area. 

Inspector Bailey highlighted the difficulties that had aroused trying to find a suitable building.

Members agreed with Mike that this building was not appropriate to serve the whole of the East Salford Community. 

The Community Committee requested that this item be on the agenda for the next meeting and that a map be brought to show all the location of the Office.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT this be on the agenda for the next meeting. 




(3) THAT a map be brought to the next meeting to show the location of the offices.
55. BUDGET SUB-GROUP
RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group held on 14th January, 2009, for applications for funding as detailed below be approved. 

	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT 
	PURPOSE 
	DECISION 

	Congo Support Group 
	£5000
	Running cost/room hire
	Part fund £2500 



	The Interlink Foundation 
	£3081.00 
	Salary cost for a Project 

Coordinator/Advertising cost
	Part fund £2281.00 


	Salford Forum for older people
	£3000.00 
	Running cost for the Forum. 
	Fund £3000.00


	The Jo Spence Womens Group 
	£1176.00
	Studio and Tuition 
	Fund £1176.00


	Big Steps Playgroup 
	£11295.00 
	Room hire/salaries/puppet show

	Refuse

	E.A.S.T. 

Partnership Project 
	£3785.00 
	Running cost for Seminars/workshop books/refreshments 
	Fund £3785.00 


	Vertical Villages
	£8078.19
	Hanging baskets/planters/compost
Flowers/shrubs/timber/

Materials delivery costs
	Deferred visit


	Vertical Villages 
	£6499.37
	Printers/laptops/desks/chairs

Stationary/curtains/cooker/

Carpet tiles


	Part fund 

£1000.00 

	The Naj Yacoobi Ta Kwon Do Club 
	£500.00
	Floor mats/Projector screen
	Fund check where leased.


	Salford Refugees Link 
	£692.28 
	Room hire/printing costs
	Fund £692.28 


56. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 27th November, 2008, be approved as a correct record. 

57. GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE UPDATE
Inspector Bailey from Greater Manchester Police provided an update with regard to Police matters which included information on the following: 

· An increase in burglary dwellings up 13%;
· Theft from motor vehicles over the past year had risen but there had been a decrease in January;

· There had been a decrease in theft of motor vehicles this year;

· There had been a 10% decrease in criminal damage and violent offences;

· There had been a 44% reduction in robberies;

· Neighbourhood surveys had been posted out and residents were encouraged to complete them;
· Information on the PACT meeting Partners and Communities together;

· That a Dispersal Order was being sought for the Lower Kersal area.
Angela McAvoy requested that the licence of the Pavilion at Castle Irwell be revoked due to the rise in disturbances and anti social behaviour since the students had returned from the holidays.
Inspector Bailey stated that the incidents were not happening at the Pavilion but when students were making their way home he informed Angela that he would get a Licensing Officer to contact her to discuss the protocol of revoking a license.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT Inspector Bailey request a Licensing Officer contacts Angela McAvoy with regard to the protocol of revoking a licensing to sell alcohol. 

58. NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES ELECTIONS
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Stella Elliot be elected to be a Member of the New Deal for Communities Board for the Lower Kersal area.



(2) THAT Les Smith be elected to be a Member of the New Deal for Communities Board for the Charlestown area.
59. COMMUNITY OSSUES AND ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Exam results at local High School

Graham Cooper raised concern that there was only a 16% pass rate in Maths and English at the local high school and stated that answers needed to be made from the City Councils Local Education Authority. 

Councillor Merry agreed that these results were not satisfactory and that extra resources would be put into place to rectify the problem. 

RESOLVED: 
THAT the information be noted. 

· Countryside Properties
Les Brown from Countryside Properties provided the Community Committee with an update on developments in the New Broughton area discussions ensued in respect of: 

· Redundancies at Countryside Properties due to the current economic climate;
· Electricity provision in Salford;

· Providing shops in the area;

· TV reception in the area;

RESOLVED: 
THAT the information be noted. 
60. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the East Salford Community Committee be held on Thursday, 26th March, 2009 at 6.30 p.m. at Summerville Primary School. 
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